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1. Approval of December 2, 2021, Meeting Minutes and Land Acknowledgement (D/A) 

• Land Acknowledgement  

• Motion to approve Dec. 21, 2021, Meeting Minutes moved by Andre M and seconded by Martha R 

o Approved by majority 

  

2. Meta Majors Mapping Sorting Day – January 21, 2022 (I) 

• Natalie L & Amy L shared that on January 21, 2021, Guided Pathway will be having its second Meta 

Majors Sorting Day from 12 – 1:30 pm. At the meeting, they’ll discuss the three sorting models that 

came from the first Meta Majors Sorting Day–different ways to organize the programs in a way that 



o It was important for foothill to be in community. We’ve been through a lot the last 

quarter and the retreat brought folks together. It was an effective way of getting folks in 

space to build trust and build relationship.  

 

4. Winter Return to Campus Check-in (D) 

• Due to the uncertainty of COVID, having a return to campus check-in maybe an ongoing discussion 

(i.e., the beginning of each quarter if not through the term for the academic year). The discussion 

was split into four main areas of check-in: 

o (1) Check-in with Classified staff who were asked to be on campus regularly, the 

challenges and success.  

▪ Smartshop Department – it was mandated in October to be back on campus and the 

smartshop had to be opened. There is one student worker, but usually there’s more 

supporting. There hasn’t been a lot of traffic because there’s not a lot of students. 

Prior to COVID the office never worked Monday – Friday 8 am to 5pm but was told 

for this month January to be open from Monday – Friday 8 am to 5 pm. The 



department were seeing at least 5 students and had to share with students due to 

the COVID surge.  

o (3) The Modo App; Serving student with only Green Check Marks or Wrist Band. Is this 

protecting you as best as it can? 

▪ A&R Department – not one student has been asked about the green check mark or 

risk band. There haven’t been employees stationed at the doors to check for green 

check marks at the door before entering the building. 

▪ SmartShop – theoretically, the faculty can ask students about their Modo app green 

check mark or wrist band. This information was not relayed to the classified staff. 

There are students on campus that are not following protocol (i.e. not being 

vaccinated etc.) 

▪ Classified Senate President shared from her understanding that the Modo app was 

primarily for the classroom. However, there was a push to extend to student 

services who serve the community at a large. The resolution to this was for everyone 

to use the Modo App, students and community members would have access. 

President will verify the policy.  

 Classified Senate President elect shared that Simon sent a recent email 

clarifying the latest procedures for campus to follow. The onus falls on staff 

to ask for students to show the Modo App and the green mark. It was 

explained to former President Thuy and Current Acting President Fong about 

many services 



• Classified Senate President – many of classified members are interested in having a one-on-one 


